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For immediate release:

Vehicle Crashes into Local Business

On November 10th at approximately 1:35 PM the Derry Fire Communications Center received
multiple 9-1-1 calls reporting a vehicle had crashed into a building at 11 Manchester Rd and the
occupant was entrapped. Derry Engine 3, 1, Medic 1 and Car 1 were simultaneously dispatched.
As additional information was received, Medic 2 was also requested.

11 Manchester Road is a multi-tenant commercial building and was occupied at the time of this
incident. Responders arrived within three minutes and found that a sedan had crashed into the
unit occupied by The Professional Image Dry Cleaners and Laundromat.

The driver was the only occupant of the vehicle and was not entrapped. The driver was provided
medical care, removed from the vehicle, and transported to a local hospital in stable condition.

Initial responding units were assisted by the Derry Police Department, Derry Fire Prevention
Bureau, and Derry Code Enforcement.

Following the vehicle being removed from the building by a local towing company, the structure
was released to the property owners and their representatives. The business will remain closed
for today and intend to reopen tomorrow.

Fire Officer Submitting Release:  Battalion Chief Shawn M. Haggart Date: 11/10/2021
Digitally signed by Battalion Chief
Shawn Michael Haggart
DN: cn=Battalion Chief Shawn Michael
Haggart, c=US, o=Town of Derry,
ou=Derry Fire Department,
email=shawnhaggart@derrynh.org
Date: 2021.11.10 14:49:09 -05'00'

Battalion Chief
Shawn Michael

Haggart






